

September 23, 2011

Mr. Tony Semple Tony Semple Foundation for Hope 6749 E Fulton St. Suite B #409 Ada, MI 49301

Dear Tony:

The excitement and the anticipation of being invited to Michigan to hunt kept Dozer so anxious in the weeks of ahead of his outdoor adventure. Then the day arrived, just two day's after having his MRI of his brain for the 30th time.

Thank you so very much for giving him this wonderful opportunity to do something He loves so much. The trip from beginning to end was a dream come true for Dozer. He is so proud of all of the gifts that were given to him. He proudly wore his Detroit Lions gear to school the day after He got home, while showing off his picture with you and his buck to all of his buddies. Thank you so much for bringing a smile to our 11 year old boy. This was a trip of a lifetime that Dozer will never forget.

The MRI news was not what we had hoped to hear. Dozer will pull himself up by the boot straps and prepare for his 4th brain surgery with more chemo to follow. The good news is that his spinal MRI was clean. God has been so good and given him miracle after miracle during this battle and we are believing in many more to come. We are thanking God for his blessings every day.

Bill & Dozer are on a mission to spread the word about The Tony Semple Foundation for Hope. Please look for many more application's from Oklahoma.

Sincerely,

Bill & Gina Garrett Dozer's Grandparents